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中西區區議會文件第3/2018號─呈檯文件一 

C&W DCPaper No. 3/2018 Tabled Annex I 
Date:  2018/01/04 10:34:20 
From:  Katty Law 
To :  cwdcadm <cwdcadm@cwdc.had.gov.hk> 
Subject:  Bishop's Hill development 
Attachment: 

Dear District Council Secretariat, 

Below please find a complaint letter by Central & Western Concern Group to Legco Public Complaints Office on 20 November 2017 
regarding the Bishop's Hill development. Please circulate to all district councillors for today's meeting. 

Thank you for your kind attention. 

Best regards, 
Katty Law 
Central & Western Concern Group 

To: Legislative Council Public Complaints Office 
From: Central & Western Concern Group 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

The Central & Western Concern Group would like to lodge a formal complaint with the Legislative Council regarding a huge 
private hospital development proposed by Sheng Kung Hui (SKH) on historic Bishop's Hill in Central District. The 
Development Bureau is trying to push forward this project with SKH which would be detrimental to the important heritage 
sites, environment and traffic in the area. 

In January 2017, representatives of SKH made a presentation to the Central & Western District Council regarding its plan to 
build a 25-storey private hospital on Lower Albert Road. According to the paper submitted to the Council, the new hospital 
will have 293 beds, 12 operating rooms and 90 car-parking spaces. The details and design of the scheme can be found in the 
link below: 

http://www.districtcouncils.gov.hk/central/doc/2016_2019/en/dc_meetings_doc/11737/20170119_DC_Paper_3_2017_R1.pdf 

Bishop's Hill is situated right next to Government Hill and the area is one of the most important heritage areas in Hong Kong. 
The Bishop's Hill site, dating back to 1848 as the residence and office of the Bishop of Victoria (Anglican Church), is 
surrounded by the Government House (Declared Monument), the Old Dairy Farm Depot which houses the Fringe Club and 
the Foreign Correspondent’s Club (Grade 1), the Former Central Government Offices (Grade 1), St John's Cathedral 
(Declared Monument) and the French Mission Building (Declared Monument), which are all sites of great historical 
significance. Within Bishop Hill there are four graded historic buildings, namely, the Bishop’s House (Grade 1, one of the 
oldest western buildings in Hong Kong), St. Paul’s Church (Grade 1), the Church Guest House (also known as Martin House; 
Grade 1) and the Old SKH Kei Yan Primary School (originally the south wing of St. Paul’s College; Grade 2). In short, the 
whole area is a precious cluster of historic buildings which lies at the heart of Old Town Central - the historic core of Hong 
Kong. To erect a 25-storey hospital building in the middle of Bishop's Hill will irreversibly damage this cultural landscape. 

The proposed hospital development will be disastrous to the already overloaded traffic condition in the area. Serious traffic 
congestion is a daily occurrence on Hollywood Road, Wyndham Street, Glenealy, Ice House Street and beyond. It is 
unthinkable how such a huge hospital development can be allowed, given that the narrow streets cannot sustain the additional 
traffic created by a big hospital which accommodates a large number of patients, visitors, doctors and staff, bringing in more 
taxis, private cars, ambulances, supply trucks and so on. 

Bishop's Hill is a GIC (Government, Institute and Community) site which unfortunately has no height restriction or 
development control. This is a loophole which can be exploited by the lease-holder asking for unreasonable/excessive 
development. In the case of Bishop's Hill, SKH's proposal is an excessive development that has no regard for the locality's 
environment and historic landscape. However, we see that the Development Bureau is working closely with SKH to push 
forward this project. The discussion has been held behind closed doors without any public consultation. Given the inherent 
problems of these GIC sites, where the Government may fail to control the development, we call on the Legislative Council 
to look into this matter and to take necessary steps to prevent any irreversible decision. 

Your assistance in arranging a meeting would be greatly appreciated. 

Thank you for your kind attention. 

Best regards, 
Katty Law 

https://mail201p.securemail.hk/prev.php?Mailbox=inbox&Num=6271&begin=0&end... 04/01/2018 

https://mail201p.securemail.hk/prev.php?Mailbox=inbox&Num=6271&begin=0&end...04/01/2018
http://www.districtcouncils.gov.hk/central/doc/2016_2019/en/dc_meetings_doc/11737/20170119_DC_Paper_3_2017_R1.pdf
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Convener 
Central & Western Concern Group 

https://mail201p.securemail.hk/prev.php?Mailbox=inbox&Num=6271&begin=0&end... 04/01/2018 
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Date:  2018/01/04 11:18:39 
From:  Katty Law 
To :  cwdcadm <cwdcadm@cwdc.had.gov.hk>
 

Subject:  Fwd: West Wing facade
 

Attachment:
 IMG_7400.JPG ; IMG_7403.JPG ; IMG_7404.JPG ; Docomomo 
International_Request of Preservation.pdf ; 

Dear DC Secretariat, 

Below pls find a submission by Central & Western Concern Group to the Department of Justice on 13 
December 2017 regarding the preservation of the original mosaic facade of the West Wing of the Former 
Central Government Offices. Please circulate to all district councillors for today's meeting. 

A related Ming Pao report on this topic for councillors' information, pls circulate: 
https://news.mingpao.com/pns/dailynews/web_tc/article/20171217/s00005/1513446630437 

Attached also find a letter by Docomomo International to the Chief Executive (on 2 Jan 2018) in support 
of preserving the original mosaic facade of the West Wing. Pls circulate. 

Thank you for your kind attention. 

Best regards, 
Katty Law 
Central & Western Concern Group 

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Katty Law 
Date: Wed, Dec 13, 2017 at 12:57 PM 
Subject: West Wing facade 
To: , 
Cc: John Batten , Paul Zimmerman , Albert 
Lai 

Dear Mr Siu and Ms Lee, 

The Central & Western Concern Group has been paying great attention to the restoration of the West 
Wing on Government Hill since the government announced its retention in 2012. We have expressed the 
importance of conserving the building to a high standard so as to retain its architectural and cultural 
significance. 

It has been brought to our attention that the original mosaic facade of the West Wing has been 
preserved in a good condition underneath a layer of stucco/paint. As you can see in the attached photos, 
the West Wing has an original facade in yellow and blue mosaics (along Queen's Road Central and Ice 
House Street front) when it was built in 1959. These mosaics have been preserved in good condition 
showing good colour contrast. Being the original wall decoration, we advise that the facade of mosaics 
should be revealed so as to reflect the architectural style of the building. 

As this is an important issue related to the conservation of West Wing, we hope you can give us a prompt 
reply at your earliest convenience. 

Thank you. 

https://mail201p.securemail.hk/prev.php?Mailbox=inbox&Num=6272&begin=0&end... 04/01/2018 

https://mail201p.securemail.hk/prev.php?Mailbox=inbox&Num=6272&begin=0&end
https://news.mingpao.com/pns/dailynews/web_tc/article/20171217/s00005/1513446630437
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Best regards, 
Katty Law 
Central & Western Concern Group 

https://mail201p.securemail.hk/prev.php?Mailbox=inbox&Num=6272&begin=0&end... 04/01/2018 

https://mail201p.securemail.hk/prev.php?Mailbox=inbox&Num=6272&begin=0&end


1 / 3
 

https://news.mingpao.com/htm/friendly1.htm 04/01/2018 
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Lisbon, 2nd January 2017 

Subject: Request of preservation the original materials of the West Wing of the Former Government 
Offices (by Michael Wright, John Aitkin and John Charter, Hong Kong, 1960s-1970s) 

Dear Ms. Carrie Lam
 
The Chief Executive of the Hong Kong SAR Government,
 

Docomomo International – the International Committee for Documentation and Conservation of Buildings, 
Sites and Neighborhoods of the Modern Movement – wishes to support the preservation of the original 
materials of the West Wing of the Former Government Offices (by Michael Wright, John Aitkin and John 
Charter, Hong Kong, 1960s-1970s). 

Docomomo International is very pleased by the result of the Heritage Alert request developed in collaboration 
with the International Scientific Committee on Twentieth Century Heritage (ISC20C) of the International 
Council on Monuments and Sites (ICOMOS) and the International Union of Architects (UIA), back in 2012, that 
resulted in retaining the building for government use (now as the house of Justice offices) instead of being 
sold for a commerce development. 

According to recent correspondence with Gesa Schwantes (PhD Architectural Conservation; MSc 
Conservation; Conservator/Restorer BUAS (Diplom Univ.) and Director of Architectural Conservation 
Laboratory (ACLab)), Docomomo International painfully realizes that no specific measures are 
being undertaken to respect and retain the authenticity and integrity of the West Wing of the Former 
Government Offices. 

Following the graduation of the whole, by Antiques and Monuments Office, as level 1, the highest grade under 
the Hong Kong legislation, Docomomo International wishes to call for your attention to the possibility of 
preserving the original materials of the West Wing of the Former Government Offices. 

It is evident the existence of the original design façade (photograph 1) underneath the current synthetic 
textured finish: bright yellow mosaic tiles on the wall sections under the windows at the North East elevation as 
well the grey/yellow pattern mosaic tiles at the east side of the North-West (photograph 2 and 3). 
Consequently, and agreeing with the specialist, the restoration to the original finishes (tiles) would be smooth: 
the tiles are quite robust and can be easily exposed; any loose tiles can be re-attached and replacement of 
missing tiles appears to be simple (similar tiles are still produced). 

Docomomo International asks you to consider the possible preservation of the original materials instead of 
painting the façades, in order to don’t lose the original materiality character of the building, from which we can 
still learn today. 

Docomomo International wishes to express its full support for all the efforts that may be carried out in order 
to respect the integrity of the original building, taking into consideration the history of the West Wing of the 
Former Government Offices and the will to maintain its authenticity for future generations. 

Ana Tostões 
Chair of Docomomo International 

Cc: Michael Wong Wai-lun (Secretary of the Development Bureau and Commissioner for Heritage's Office); 
Ms. Susanna Siu (Executive Secretary of the Antiques Monuments Office) and Department of Justice 



	

	

       

            

1. Photograph of the original building, 1964 

2. Photograph of the exposed original tiles, 2017 3. Photograph of the exposed original tiles, 2017 
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